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29 October 2023 
 
Re Joint Select Committee on Protecting Local Water Utilities from Privatisation 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Please accept this submission from the Community Environment Network (CEN) in response to 
the invitation from the Joint Select Committee on Protecting Local Water Utilities from 
Privatisation. 

The CEN is the Central Coast’s peak environmental organisation. Our mission is to work for 
Ecologically Sustainable Development and against risks to ESD. We are a not-for-profit and a 
registered charitable gift recipient. 

Central Coast Council (consisting of the former Gosford City Council and Wyong Shire Council) 
have successfully managed potable water supplies on the coast and employ solid strategic 
water-wise plans including levels of restriction on household consumption as required. These 
restrictions during very dry times are readily embraced by locals over many years as a Water-
Wise Program. 

The people of the Central Coast have invested much time and effort to secure water resources 
and would vigorously oppose any suggestion that the long term planned infrastructure and 
pricing framework secured over decades be privatised. 
 
As the NSW Government would be aware the Central Coast Council resulted from the 
amalgamation of the two former Local Government Areas (LGA) of Gosford and Wyong.  The 
community were never asked about amalgamation by that former Government and have had to 
pay a heavy price since that decision. 
 
Central Coast Water Authority has worked effectively with Hunter Water and share a reciprocal 
water pipeline designed to aid each LGA with emergency supplies whenever needed. 
 
It is encouraging to know that the NSW Government has acted to protect both the public 
ownership of Sydney Water and Hunter Water. 
 
The same protection should apply to Central Coast Council’s supply. Central Coast complied in 
2020 with the NSW Government’s requirement to implement a Central Coast Water Security Plan 
as part of the then Government’s Integrated Water Cycle Management (IWCM) regulatory 
process. 
 
 






